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I deeply oppose this bill. It takes away a parents fundamental right to choose what’s best for their child if they want
to attend school.
In 2002 my 3 children went in for well child checks. They are all born within 11 days of each other in March so we
always did one appointment for all three kids. They all three received MMR vaccines that visit alone with a couple
other required vaccines. 2 months later our oldest was diagnosed with type 1 diabetes, 3 months after that our
youngest was diagnosed with type 1 and then our middle child not long after that.
A nurse at Emmanuel Children hospital in Portland told us that it was so unusual that we should buy a lottery ticket.
Then at their Pediatric Endocrinologist appointment their doctor who is now retired pulled my husband and I aside.
He told us that our kids that the MMR vaccine likely caused all three to developed type 1 diabetes. He informed us
that this is a controversial subject and that due to funding he couldn’t list it in their charts as a cause. He told us due
to their genetic markers any other vaccines could due more harm.
We were floored, this wasn’t even on our radar. But if you read the MMR vaccine insert the second most common
side effect besides measles is diabetes. After looking more and more into vaccines I found out they have never been
double blind studied with a placebos. That type 1 is on the rise and there’s no official medical explanation why. That
what causes type 1 is the bodies immune system attacking isolet cells, which produce insulin, like they are a disease
and kills them. Exactly like the MMR is designed to do, only my kids bodies saw those MMR viruses and
mistakenly attacked their isolet cells as well.
We never vaccinated after 2002. My kids wouldn’t qualify for a medical exemption still today. And doctors are
scared to sign them due to backlash. My kids are now all adults, all attending public school and never giving
measles, mumps, chicken pox, hep b or whooping cough to anyone. Unvaccinated kids don’t pose a threat to
anyone. They can’t spread diseases they don’t have.
Oregon has a steady 94% vaccine rate in kids. And has had for years. Heard immunity is a myth because only about
40% of the total population is up to date on vaccines. If they scare tactics and propaganda were true we would have
wide spread deadly outbreaks in that 60% population.
I work at a school where children are sicker and have more physical and mental health issues then ever before. We
traded chickenpox and measles for asthma, diabetes, autism, crones, ADD, and cancer. Not a good trade. Someday
big pharmaceutical companies will have their tobacco company moment. And all of us who are fighting for the long
term health of our kids will be proven right. Mark my words, you don’t want to be on the wrong side of this issue.
NO on HB3063!!!!!

Brook Williams
Prairie City, OR
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